Final Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors
Friends of Lesotho, Inc.

Oct 16, 2011

Present:  Julie Galbraith Pete Neumann, Dyann Van Dusen, Kevin Freer, Dick Nystrom, Richard Rowan,  Janice Stapleton, Scott Rosenberg,  Victor Cuevas(via computer)
 Not present: John Hollister Jason Samuelian, Bill Moore
Guests Dave Ruch, Kevin Caughlan
Welcome and Opening:
Kevin opened the meeting at 7:07 p.m. Eastern Time
Roll Call:
A quorum was present for this meeting

Approval of Agenda:
The Board approved the agenda

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:
The minutes of the July 17, 2011 meeting were approved

Treasurer’s Report:  None
Committee Reports:
Executive Committee: Kevin
· No meetings or action
Board Development: Dyann
· Jason sent an email resigning as chair of Membership, Dyann will communicate with Jason to find out what has been accomplished since she handed duties over to him
· Kevin Caughlan and Dave Ruch were appointed to the Board with a rousing majority. Welcome!!!!  Your names will be submitted for election at the Annual meeting.

· Kevin C. and Dave will strongly consider joining fundraising and finance committees
· Kevin and Dyann will have conference call with new Board members for orientation
Donations Committee: Richard—committee held meeting today 
· Proposed $ 500 donation to family literacy program to develop Sesotho counting book
· Proposed $ 1190 donation for Laptops to Lesotho- it will cover urgent needs for fuel for generator and wiring office-
· Janissa is going to Lesotho in November- We will ask Janissa to ask current PCVs she encounters about their needs and how they hear about FOL (who will do this?)
· Richard will communicate with John about transferring money
· We can only fund PCVs through Country Fund now- Dyann will keep promoting small projects funding in Khotso
· Janice-continue trying to move along nursing scholarships

Membership Committee: - see Board Development regarding Jason

Main goal now is to get new PCVs involved

· Dyann will take over duties until we find a new Chair
· We need to recruit help with Membership Committee

· Deena is going to Lesotho in Dec, Julie will ask her to talk to PCVs about needs and knowledge of FOL
· Dick will try and email PCVs we have existing addresses for 

· Victor will try and contact current PCVs through Facebook
· Richard will continue contacting through blogs.

· Dyann will have meeting for membership committee
Finance Committee: John
· John will schedule meeting with finance committee before Christmas to discuss endowment and lifetime membership

Fundraising Committee: Pete
· Sold 40 calendars at reunion, have some additional orders… will reorder and print as needed.

· Pete will continue trying to promote email of newsletter instead of postal mail
· Postal mail annual appeal costs 1 dollar a letter---1.50 for foreign letters (8 or 9 of these)

· Pete will talk with Bill Dunn to see how to convert people to email receipt
· Pete will send Annual appeal letter in November before Thanksgiving

·  Pete will do review drafts over email with Board
· We need to get someone to help Pete-contact Pete if you can help with Fundraising committee-what a fabulous opportunity, don’t pass this up.
· Last year we sent 185 email, 220 postal annual appeals last year –don’t know who contributed more-Pete will track it this year to see which group responds better
· Approved motion for $ 250 for mailing annual appeal
Newsletter
· Everyone on Board please write an article and send to Faye by November 13th. Write an article about your committee activities, or see last newsletter for great article Pete wrote about his Lesotho experience. Write about your experience at the Reunion.
· Dyann will write a Board recruitment article

· Marty and Bill are helping Kevin to post 25 years of newsletters on website

· Marty and Bill continue helping Kevin with the archive and write article to recognize all newsletter coordinators in Dec newsletter

· Discussion needed at next Board Meeting about putting newsletters on Facebook
· Scott will send links for online newspapers from Lesotho to us for Facebook, newsletters, etc. 
· Scott will ask Faye to put links in newsletter

· Julie will ask Marty to put them on Facebook and website
· Articles due by 4th Saturday of month for Khotso- send to Dyann
Bylaws Committee
· Dyann and Kevin will convene bylaws review committee in November-Julie is on committee, who else wants to join?

· Julie will send out invitation for others to join and schedule meeting
50th/25 Anniversary Task Force:  

· Julie is pursuing links for the professional’s pictures taken at the 50th celebration (parade, etc.)
· Janice will respond to those who wanted more info from reunion-

· Each committee consider the reunion feedback, deal with it timely, put it in work plan and get it running by annual meeting
· Julie will head up survey regarding desires for another FOL reunion
New Business

· Still struggling with new technology issues

· Dyan will send initial email to discern need for mini task force titled “technology” with Marty, victor and dick. Dick feels we cant find info all in one place, and wants to approach problem from a users perspective

Future Activities
· Ways to expand scholarship support for TAP
· Website needs to be scrubbed, cleaned up, gaps fixed (get Board Members off Google!)

· Possibilities for replacing Café Press

· Working with local artist Pete Maphotsoe

Closing:
Kevin closed the meeting at 8:38 p.m. Eastern Time
Next Meeting is DECEMBER  4  7:30 EASTERN TIME, 2001

(Note, not regularly scheduled time or date)

